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February 7, 2003


Houston GLBT Community Center

3400 Montrose, Suite 207

Houston, Texas 77006

Attn: Clarence B. Burton, President & Board of Directors

Dear Clarence:

Since the beginning of this year our Executive Committee has been working diligently to see if a move into the space of the Community Center’s new home was in the best interest of our organization.  After meeting with you and seeing the physical space, you then faxed me a copy of the proposed sublease agreement for our perusal.  

The Executive Committee met and we made our notes then turned them and the 

copy of the sublease agreement over to Jerry Simoneaux, an attorney who had

agreed to assist us in this endeavor.  Also at that time Bruce had requested some 

financial information from then President Tim Brookover.  I had also requested a copy 

of the Community Center’s lease with the building managers and at the same time 

again requested financial information.

Jerry Simoneaux worked with you on the contract negotiations and it is my understanding that you were going to forward a copy of the reworked lease, as well as a copy of the community center lease agreement with the building, and financial information to him. This information came to me from Jerry on January 29th, 2003.  To date he has not received this information.  

The Executive Committee made the following recommendation to the membership at our regular meeting last night: “at this time we do not feel it is in the best interest of GCAM to continue negotiations…”  This is based on the lack of information we have received, along with the suggestion from Jerry Simoneaux that we not sign a lease without this information.  We are willing to readdress this possibility six months from now if the space is still available and we feel it is in our best interest.

Thank you for considering us for this prime space.  We wish negotiations had turned out differently or that we’d been able to present our alternative suggestions to [then president] Tim in a timely manner.  We wish you all the success in your new location and all plan to visit it soon.  Meanwhile, as we do still have our glass display case for satellite exhibits, would you please let us know when it is in it’s permanent place so we might refill it with some of our historical paraphernalia.

Respectfully,

Judy Reeves

Secretary

